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Dear Rotarians, 

 As my year as your Governor draws to a close I want to thank you 
for your open sharing of your time and energy in making our commu-
nities and our world a better place to live and raise families. I espe-
cially want to commend you for everything you do to give those in 
need a hope and a future as we strive to ‘Reach Within and Embrace 
Humanity’ through our Rotary service. This message will thank you for 
your work in two specific areas of focus. 

First, thanks to all of you who supported the district events throughout the year.  I look for-
ward to seeing you at the District Conference this weekend where we will be encouraged by 
a message from our President’s Representative, Past District Governor Pete Erickson of  
Washington as he  recognizes your projects as continuing the history of service through Ro-
tary; from former Dallas Cowboy, Chad Hennings, who will share the common traits of all 
champions;   Rotary International Peace Scholar, Jeff Whitfield who will share the impor-
tance of Rotary in providing world peace through service; Shirley Whitlock, the first female 
Club President in Rotary, who will share how her club championed  the cause to allow 
women in Rotary; and from Blood Center Ambassador, Lauren Larsen, as she talks about 
how vital blood donations are to survival. Those who attend will recognize that it will be 
time well spent. 

Second, thanks for your support of our Group Study Exchange team from Australia. They 
tell me that you have made their trip memorable, and they will have many experiences to 
share when they get home. You have also opened up your homes and hearts to our RITE 
teachers who are traveling to and from Mexico this summer. Again, their education and cul-
tural exchange will improve the quality of life for residents in both countries. I would remiss 
not to thank you for supporting our New Generation programs. We will have twenty of our 
Youth Exchange students at our Conference to share their experiences—an event you won’t 
want to miss!  Then our RYLA, Interact, and Rotaract students will awe you with all of the 
wonderful service they are providing in our district. Their enthusiasm is contagious. You will 
leave their sessions with a renewed confidence in the future of our country and the world. 

Finally, my thanks to all of you for your kindness and hospitality to Danny and me as we 
traveled the district this year. We continue to be overwhelmed by the  quiet, and great, acts 
of kindness that Rotarians throughout the district do in their communities. The hungry are 
fed, the sick are cared for, the illiterate are taught, and community pride soars when they 
see the American flags placed in their communities on special days. Those things that you 
feel are small are monumental to those who benefit from your service. You are truly the 
Champions of Rotary! 
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A Celebration of 

Champions 
Rotary District 5790 District 

Conference 

May 18-19, 2012 

Fort Worth Sheraton Hotel 
and Spa 

Greetings Rotarians, 

The 2012 District Conference is this week-
end!  The deadline to sign up that included 
meals has passed, but for $35, all are wel-
come to attend the Conference.  Please 
contact Richard Sherman, District Secretary 
at rsherman5790@sbcglobal.net  

Sharron Miles is Dis-
trict Governor for 
District 5790 for 
2011-2012. 

She can be reached 
by e-mail at: 
smilesro-
tary5790@gmail.com 
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As soon as “Oh, the places you’ll go!” was announced as the theme for the 2013 Rose 

Bowl Parade, the Dr. Seuss theme inspired Janet Holland, past district governor (PDG) 

of Rotary District 5790 to think of another 5790 PDG, Paul N. Geisel of Fort Worth, a 

nephew of the late Theodor Seuss Geisel.   

PDG Holland, now Rotary Foundation Alumni Coordinator of Zones 21B-27, began con-

sidering ways to get PDG Dr. Geisel selected by the Rotary Rose Parade Float Commit-

tee, Inc. to participate in the parade. 

Although Dr. Geisel would pay his own way to Pasadena and cover his expenses while 

there, the district has to make a substantial contribution to the building of the float.   

Just one dollar from every 5790 Rotarian will make Dr. Geisel eligible to be selected, but 

the money must be collected by July or early August. 

Some money was collected at the 5790 Assembly, and a special table will be set up for 

the District Conference, May 18-19 in Fort Worth, to collect more. 

Clubs and individuals can send their checks to Janet Holland, 804 NW 11th St., Mineral 

Wells, TX 76067 with the memo “2013 Rotary Float—D-5790” on the check. Individuals 

may also contribute online at www.RotaryFloat.org. Phone numbers for PDG Holland are 

940.328.0048 or her cell  940.452.0800. 

If you don’t know Paul Geisel, he is professor emeritus of the University of Texas in Ar-

lington where he taught urban affairs, having founded with Dr. Del Taebel, the Institute 

of Urban Studies in 1970, which became UTA’s School of Urban and Public Affairs.  Dr. 

Geisel has served as president of Sister Cities, and on the boards of the Fort Worth In-

dependent School District as well as on the Transportation Authority’s Executive Com-

mittee.  In 2008, Rotary International inducted him into its prestigious Arch C. Klumph 

Society for his contributions to Rotary. 

The traveler/narrator in Oh the Places You’ll Go children’s book reached “The Waiting 

Place,” where everyone was waiting for something to happen.  Dr. Seuss’s nephew has 

never been one to tarry in such a place, according to 5790 Rotarians who don’t want to 

wait either to get enough funds to make him eligible to be chosen to participate in the 

Rotary’s 2013 Rose Bowl float. 

Janet Holland is 
PDG of District 
5790. 

She can be reached 
by e-mail at: 

Holland5790@rdp-
tx.us 
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The Literacy Program – Darhyl Ramsey, Chair 

Rotarian Darhyl Ramsey understands and explains to Clubs the full scope of literacy. 

The literacy programs supported by the Rotary clubs of District 5790 have made many 
contributions to the literacy challenges of children and adults in the district. There are 
several ways that one can view literacy and see problems created by the lack of the 
ability to read.  There is academic literacy where students in school are learning to read 
and comprehend the meaning of words.  But another level is practical literacy.  In this 
type of literacy, non-readers are stymied in many of their activities because of their in-
ability to grasp the meaning of things like road signs or understand cooking directions.  
One of the alarming areas of this practical illiteracy is the inability to read prescription 
labels to administer medications correctly to themselves or their family members. 

There are numerous ways that clubs can help fight illiteracy through service activities.  
Many clubs help by distributing dictionaries to third graders in their area.  Reading 
coaches are needed who can help non-reading adults and children learn words and ap-
ply the correct meanings to those words.  Practice in reading, comprehending, writing 
and structuring thoughts requires someone who can take the time to develop the stu-
dent’s trust and help those who need assistance in learning to read.  Much has been ac-
complished by the Rotary Clubs of District 5790, but the task is great and appears to be 
growing in spite of the best efforts of Rotary Clubs. 

Disaster Relief Program – Clint Ishmael, Chair 

Rotarian Clint Ishmael, Fire Chief of Cleburne, was quick to offer help to cities in South-
east Tarrant County after tornadoes ravaged their communities. 

When tornadoes hit the Southeast region of Tarrant County, Clint Ishmael immediately 
contacted Rotarians Mike McMurray of the Kennedale Rotary Club and Barry Bondurant 
of the Mansfield Rotary Club, both Fire Chiefs of Fire Chiefs of their respective communi-
ties.  Also contacted was the director of the Emergency Operations Center in Arlington 
to offer the aid of Rotarians in District 5790.  Initially they asked for chain saws and 
heavy equipment to move trees and large objects.  However, more than enough help 
was available so help from Rotarians in our District was not needed. 

Blood Challenge Program – Walter Ott, Chair 

Helping Save Lives at Home and Around the World 

The Governors’ Challenge Blood Drive is a tradition that started in District 5790 way 
back in 1998 when Governor –elect Sid Pruitt adopted the Rotary Club of Fort Worth 
South’s area challenge and made it district-wide.  Since then the Challenge has 
grown.  The Challenge has spread throughout the central US as Governor Sharron Miles 

(Continued on page 5) 

Janelle Kavanaugh 
is District Chair—
Community Service 
  
She is past District 
Secretary for 5790, 
and past President 
of the Fort Worth 
East Rotary Club. 
  
She can be reached 
by e-mail at: 
  
janelle.rotary@att.n
et 
  



  

“D5790—COMMUNITY SERVICE, Con’t” 
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continues the tradition of expanding the Challenge – now the Cowboy Challenge reaches 
from Texas to Montana, encompassing all of Rotary Zones 21b and 27. 

OUR BLOOD STAYS IN OUR OWN COMMUNITIES – OUR IDEAS GO AROUND THE 
WORLD. 

Based upon the tremendous life saving success in the US, Rotary President Kalyan 
Banerjee invited the Rotary Governors of India to participate; and they unanimously 
joined in the Governors’ Challenge, working to help their country meet its needs for 
safe, voluntary blood donations. 

We continue to expand the Challenge.  In Nigeria we partner with Safe Blood Africa to 
with an emphasis on blood for maternal needs; in France Mon Sang pour les Autres 
works to meet the needs of local communities through Rotary led civic blood drives; in 
Tampa Florida the Vampire’s Ball builds upon our Governor’s Challenge tradition.   

EVERY DONATTON HELPS SAVE LIVES IN YOUR OWN COMMUNITY 

 

(Continued from page 4) 
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The Speakers Bureau is designed to be a resource for the District to provide speakers to and by its 
membership.  It is our objective to make the Bureau more valuable and accessible to each club.  
Each speaker listed on the District site has been recommended by a fellow Rotarian or club.  Speak-
ers may be people who have had life experiences that relate to that month’s focus, Rotary, or your 
community.  Or, they may be people who are particularly educated or knowledgeable about the sub-
ject you hope to bring to your members. 

Why do we need a Speakers Bureau?   There are a variety of reasons to use the Speakers Bu-
reau. Since it’s made up of volunteers through recommendations from you, it is a great resource to 
your club.  They can be used for a variety of purposes, such as:  

Increasing Rotary’s visibility: Speakers that might bring visibility to Rotary are always encouraged.  
Fresh, new programs will help recruit members.  We hope that certain topics would be of interest to 
others in the community and provide an opportunity to outreach and invite potential members.   

Raising public awareness about local issues:  Many issues that can be confusing, scary, or unclear to 
people can be explained best by those who have personal experience with them.  Why not utilize 
someone who has a moving, personal story about an issue you and your club may be interested in?  
And, if you have heard someone tell their story, please recommend them, as well. 

Providing positive role models: People who have experienced a particular problem or condition can 
serve as an inspiration to others who hear them speak. There are many role models and leaders in 
each of clubs.  Recommend them to become a speaker on their area of expertise! 

Who would I recommend to the Speakers Bureau?  Identify a speaker:  You probably already 
know of people in Rotary and/or your community who are articulate, well-informed, and appealing 
when talking about issues  in public. These are the kind of people to recommend—that person might 
be YOU!  Be aware too that different people may have different ideas about what makes a good 
speaker. For example, a professor may be an interesting speaker for a group of people with graduate 
degrees, but he may put a less educated audience to sleep. Do give some thought to what kind of 
presentation is appropriate for Rotary, as a whole. 

Recommending a speaker:  Word-of-mouth and personal invitations are the best recommendations.  
In general, people who are already involved in some way with Rotary or have some knowledge of 
the organization are the best recommendations. Please make any speakers aware that our District is 
large, and find out if and how far they are willing to travel.  Once you have decided that someone is 
a good candidate, please forward their name, contact information, topic of presentation(s), and any 
reference information they might have to the Speaker Bureau Chair or someone on the Public Rela-
tions team.  

We want your feedback! The Speakers Bureau is a tool designed for You and the membership. 
We would like this to be something that each club takes advantage of, as well as help us grow our 
list of speakers to be shared.  We encourage your feedback and recommendations.  Just remember:  
the Speakers Bureau can only be as good as we make it.  Please feel free to be in direct contact with 
Amy Jackson, Speakers Bureau Chair at 817.307.4881 or amy@mowjec.org.   

Amy Jackson is Dis-
trict Chair—Speakers 
Bureau for 2011-
2012. 

She can be reached 
by e-mail at: 

amy@mowjec.org 
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Chris McLucas is 
chairing the District 
End Polio Now 
events for 2012-
2013.   

He is Assistant Gov-
ernor for D5790, 
and is Past Presi-
dent of the Arling-
ton Sunrise Rotary 
Club. 

He can be reached 
by e-mail at: 

Chris.mclucas@yah
oo.com 

 

EndPolioNow Night 
Texas Ranger Ballpark 
August 25, 2012 

3:05PM Game ($10.00 tickets) 
12:00PM Tailgate Party 

 
District 5790 and District 5810 are working 
together to raise money for PolioPlus.  

 
For Information Contact  
Christopher J McLucas 
817‐874‐4372 Mobile 

chris.mclucas@yahoo.com  
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Now is your chance to dine in style and support PolioPlus, Rotary 
Internationals utmost fight, polio eradication.   

Join us for a fine dining experience with limited seating at Mor-
ton’s The Steakhouse Dallas, Texas on Saturday, August 24, 2012 
at 6:30PM. The cost is $300.00 per person with all proceeds going 
to Rotary International PolioPlus Campaign. Special guest speak-
ers and an auction will be the highlight of the night.  

Space is limited to the first 100 participants.  Spots are filling 
quickly don’t miss your opportunity to participate in this event.  

Please mail your check payable to: 
EndPolioNow 

PO Box 181861 
Arlington Texas 76096 

Service Above Self 

 Chris McLucas is 
chairing the District 
End Polio Now events 
for 2012-2013.   

He is Assistant Gov-
ernor for D5790, and 
is Past President of 
the Arlington Sunrise 
Rotary Club. 

He can be reached 
by e-mail at: 

Chris.mclucas@yaho
o.com 



  

“GOVERNORS BLOOD DRIVE” 
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 Walter Ott is District 
Chair, Blood Drive. 

Clubs can report 
their numbers to 
Walter Ott. 

He can be reached 
by e-mail at: 
Wott@carterbloodcar
e.org 
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“Busy in Burleson” 
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Burleson Rotarians were on hand in early April for the dedication of Centennial Park, the 
city's first park designed to be accessible by children of all physical abilities. Burleson 
Mayor Ken Shetter acknowledged the Burleson Rotary Club's contribution to the park, 
the purchase and installation of four park benches featuring the Rotary Wheel emblem. 

Rotary President Bruce Anderson also deliv-
ered a brief speech at the event. His re-
marks served to enhance Rotary awareness 
for the citizens in attendance, and he fo-
cused on Rotary's motto, Service Above 
Self. After the ceremony, Rotarians posed 
for photos on the new benches, and we 
tested some of the playground equipment, 
too! 

April has been a busy month for Burleson 
Rotarians. We interviewed applicants and 
selected winners for the scholarships we will 
award later this spring to Burleson high 
school seniors. We hosted the Australian 
GSE team for a week. To round out the 
month, Rotarians serviced our inventory of 
U.S. flags in preparation for Memorial Day, 
the first of six holidays on which we will 
post flags throughout our community. 

President Bruce has reminded us that Ro-
tary allows us to do good, to feel good 
about what we do, and to leverage our time 
and money. "That is fun," Bruce says, be-
cause "fun is doing important things with 
people you enjoy to achieve results to be 
proud of." We invite you to visit our club 
any Friday morning, enjoy breakfast with 
us, and experience our brand of fun. 

 Bruce Anderson is 
President, Burleson 
Rotary Club for 2011
-2012. 

He can be reached 
by e-mail at:  
bruceander-
son13@sbcglobal.net 

 

Standing: Ike Vera, Raymond West, Patsy 
Dumas and Lisa Keese.  Seated:  Rick 
Green and Larry Pool  

Rotarian Judy Arnold  is testing out the 
new swing.    



  

DENTON ROTARY CLUB 
“92 Years  - Committed to Making a Difference” 
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Rita Burleson is Ex-
ecutive Secretary for 
the Denton Rotary 
Club.  She can be 
reached by e-mail at: 

rita@ritaburleson.com 

 

Our Members—Denton Rotary Club, chartered on May 20, 1920, remains committed 
to the Rotary spirit of making a difference at home and throughout the world. This 
year, under the able leadership of President Pete Bradbury and a very active board of 
directors, the club has experienced record-breaking growth to its current level of 103 
members and an increase in meeting attendance percentages.  This is a direct result of 
an aggressive program specifically aimed at improving the overall membership experi-
ence in 2012. 

The Program committee and board believe that quality programming is an essential 
element to a satisfied membership.  The board takes an active role in supporting the 
Program chair to ensure that the weekly programs are, interesting, inspirational and 
informative.  The program schedule was developed to recognize the Rotary Theme 
Month with either a Rotary Moment or a specific program highlighting that month’s fo-
cus.  

One of the most successful program concepts dedicated two meetings to “Getting to 
Know Your Fellow Rotarian.” Members stood in place and had three minutes to share 
personal highlights of their life, significant achievements and some future goal from 
their “Bucket List”. This was so well-received that many have suggested this be contin-
ued annually. 

Exceptional Student of the Month—This program – ESOM is a program that part-
ners Denton Rotary with the Denton Independent School District whereby students are 
selected monthly by the district’s Special Education Dept for their positive character 
qualities. Students with developmental disabilities and/or physical disadvantages while 
perhaps not academic superstars, are seldom recognized for just being a good kid. 

Each month the selected student-honoree, his teacher, parents and a representative 
from DISD special Education Dept. are guests of the club during which the student re-
ceives a framed certificate of honor as Exceptional Student of the Month. 

Youth Exchange Program—Denton Rotary club opened their collective arms, homes 
and wallets to welcome Long-Term Exchange Student, Javier Gorge from Melilla, Spain. 
“Javi” as he is affectionately called by club members, has fully experienced all that is 
Rotary by working our Spirit of Christmas Food Drive, Flag Project, Keep Denton Beau-
tiful Clean-up Day and assists in setting  up for weekly meetings.  In an effort to enrich 
his cultural experience in Texas, club members have hosted him to a NASCAR race day, 
an air show, pizza nights with the family, several different church services, bowling, 
and many community productions of performing and visual arts.  A Spring Break trip to 
Austin and San Antonio finally slowed this inquisitive, bright young man down after a 
behind-the-scenes private Capitol tour, courtesy of the office of Rep. Myra Crownover 
and four hours at the Texas museum of History.  “Javi” will remain in our hearts long 
after his return to Spain! 



  

COLLEYVILLE ROTARY CLUB 
“Rotary Partner Appreciation Lunch” 
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Marvin Bahnman is 
Secretary of the Ro-
tary Club of Colley-
ville. 

He can be reached by 
e-mail at: 

mbahnman@aol.com 

The Rotary Club of Colleyville is one of the smallest clubs in 
our district … but accomplishes amazing things because of 
their relationships with others.  Their annual fundraising event, 
Dancing For The Stars could not be achieved without the help 
of many non-Rotarians from within their community.  Volun-
teer groups, businesses that donate in kind, dance contest-
ants, dance instructors and, of course, sponsors are all in-
cluded in those identified by the Colleyville Club as Rotary 
Partners. 

The Rotary Club of Colleyville recently showed their apprecia-
tion to their Rotary Partners at a Rotary Partner Appreciation 
Luncheon.  As event chair Jon Bullock noted at the luncheon, 
the dance contestants, all local notables, are key because of 
their willingness to participate.  Their competitive spirit to win 
drives the voting from friends, family and co-workers (with 
cash votes) starting weeks before the event occurs.  The 
Grapevine-Colleyville Education Foundation is one of the 
event’s primary partners.  Local restaurants provide victuals.  
Bear Creek, a local spirits and wine establishment, furnished 
all of the Champagne and wine.  Other companies in the 
area provided printing for the event and awards for the 
dance contestants.  And of course our loyal event sponsors 
are a crucial element to the financial success of the affair. 

At the Dancing for the Stars event, Colleyville Center was 
filled to capacity with the most active members of the commu-
nity.  Two major volunteer groups provided essential personnel 
to staff the event.  Eight teachers from Cross Timbers Middle 
School were in charge of guest registration and were very effec-
tive in selling raffle tickets and votes for dancers.  Eight mem-
bers of the Grapevine Wine Pouring Society, dressed in their dis-
tinctive attire, roamed the ballroom during the event to keep the 
guest’s wine glasses filled.   Dancing for the Stars is a marvel-
ous, fun filled community experience that has become known 
locally as the premier fundraising event in Colleyville. 

In addition to Dancing for the Stars, the Rotary Club of Colleyville has a very successful 
American Flag display subscription program sponsored by local merchants along the 
prime commercial area of Colleyville.  The Rotary Club of Colleyville furnishes the flags, 
poles, and pole inserts and stores, repairs and replaces the flags.  The club partners with 
a Boy Scout Troop in Colleyville to put out the flags on national flag flying days and pick 
them up later.  The scouts also retire worn American flags using accepted procedures. 

Colleyville Rotarian 
Melissa Stewart with DG 
Sharron Miles and Vir-
ginia Estrada, Bear 
Creek. 

Jon Bullock, annual event 
chair with Janice Kane, 
Executive Director of G-C 
Education Foundation, 
and Jason Ellis, President 
of Rotary Club of Colley-
ville. 

Sarah Bones and 
Chrysanne Miller, Ro-
tary Partners from 
Cross Timbers Middle 



  

PAUL HARRIS FELLOW RAFFLE 
“4 PHF’s will be given” 
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 Rotary District 5790

PAUL HARRIS FELLOW 
RAFFLE

4 Paul Harris Fellows will be given 
O N L Y  1 , 0 0 0  T I C K E T S  T O  B E  S O L D

1 Paul Harris Fellow per every 250 tickets sold! 

Tickets only $10 each 

Drawing will be held on June 30, 2012 

You do not need to be present to win. 

P R O C E E D S  G O  T O  
T H E  R O T A R Y  F O U N D A T I O N  

Make Checks Payable to:
PHF Raffle 

P.O. Box 181861 
Arlington, TX  76096 

For more information contact: 
Reyna Castillo - 214.497.9585 - reynac@me.com 

Chris McLucas - 817.874.4372 - chris.mclucas@yahoo.com  
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Club Attendance is to be submitted to the District Secretary within 15 days after the last 
meeting of the calendar month.  Club Secretaries should submit their attendance to Dis-
trict Secretary Richard Sherman at the following e-mail address:  rsher-
man5790@sbcglobal.net 

RotaryClub Members % Mtgs Members Add/Loss

3/1/2012 3/31/2012

Abilene - F 93 58.49% 5 93 -                

Abilene Southw est - T 60 82.23% 4 61 1                

Abilene Wednesday 20 67.50% 4 20 -                

Arlington - TH 120 63.72% 5 126 6                

Arlington GSW - W -                

Arlington North - M 38 63.45% 4 38 -                

Arlington South - F 16 62.50% 4 16 -                

Arlington Sunrise - F 63 91.29% 5 63 -                

Arlington Sunset - T 14 85.71% 4 14 -                

Arlington West - T 36 67.00% 3 36 -                

Azle - TH 32 63.00% 5 32 -                

Bow ie - W 29 51.72% 4 29 -                

Breckenridge - T 25 66.00% 4 25 -                

Brow nw ood - W 24 73.00% 4 25 1                

Burkburnett - T 42 63.95% 4 43 1                

Burleson - F 49 71.25% 5 50 1                

Burleson Area Mid Day - M 25 70.00% 4 27 2                

Cisco - TH -                

Cleburne - TH 73 60.47% 5 73 -                

Coleman - M -                

Colleyville - T 13 78.80% 4 13 -                

Crow ell - W -                

Decatur - TH 19 61.00% 4 19 -                

Denton - TH 87 64.10% 5 90 3                

Denton South - T 37 75.35% 4 35 (2)              

Dublin - T -                

Eagle Mountain Saginaw 30 85.00% 3 31 1                

Eastland - TH -                

Flow er Mound - TH 72 89.30% 5 71 (1)              

Fort Worth East - M 35 59.00% 4 35 -                

Fort Worth International  - W -                

Fort Worth North - W -                



  

March 2012 Attendance, Con’t 
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Club Attendance is to be submitted to the District Secretary within 15 days after the last 
meeting of the calendar month.  Club Secretaries should submit their attendance to Dis-
trict Secretary Richard Sherman at the following e-mail address:  rsher-
man5790@sbcglobal.net 

RotaryClub Members % Mtgs Members Add/Loss

3/1/2012 3/31/2012

Fort Worth - F 441 58.00% 5 446 5                

Fort Worth South - T 56 65.92% 4 55 (1)              

Fort Worth Southw est - TH -                

Gainesville - W -                

Graham - F -                

Granbury - TH 52 60.77% 5 52 -                

Grapevine - W -                

Hamlin - W -                

Haskell - TH -                

HEB - T 68 84.00% 4 70 2                

Highland Village -                

Iow a Park - W -                

Keller - T -                

Kennedale -                

Lake Ray Roberts - T 13 69.81% 4 14 1                

Lew isville Morning - TH 28 93.38% 5 27 (1)              

Lew isville Noon - W 60 94.67% 4 61 1                

Mansfield - T 30 78.45% 4 30 -                

Mansfield Sunrise - TH 19 82.89% 4 19 -                

Metroport - F 25 90.32% 5 27 2                

Mid-Cities Pacesetters - F 46 62.17% 5 46 -                

Mineral Wells - W 43 73.30% 4 44 1                

Nocona - T -                

Southlake - T -                

Stamford - T -                

Stephenville - TH 30 65.46% 5 33 3                

Vernon - T 38 66.45% 4 38 -                

Weatherford - T 101 51.80% 4 100 (1)              

Western Fort Worth - T 62 85.30% 4 61 (1)              

Wichita Falls North - F 29 79.00% 5 29 -                

Wichita Falls - TH 80 71.68% 5 82 2                

Wichita Falls Southw est - M 30 86.67% 4 30 -                
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PHOTOS FROM AROUND THE DISTRICT 

The District 5790 News-
letter is edited monthly 
by Chuck Chambers, Ar-
lington North Rotary. 

Chuck Chambers 
900 E. Copeland Rd., 
Suite 130 
Arlington, TX 76011 
 
817-265-7446 (Office) 
817-459-1000 (Fax) 
817-721-0546 (Cell) 
 
chuck@signsnowarlington.com 
 
To submit articles please 
send them to the editor 
at the e-mail address 
above.  Submissions are 
requested by the 20th of 
the month.   

Comments and sugges-
tions welcome. 
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TALES & TRAILS OF 5790 

June is Rotary Fellowships Month.  You’ll find articles recapping the year and from the District Avenues of Ser-
vice.  

Decatur, Fort Worth International, Stephenville and Wichita Falls Southwest will let us know what is going on 
with their clubs.   

COMING IN THE JUNE NEWSLETTER... 

HAVE SOMETHING TO SHARE??? 

Does your club have an upcoming event that you want to share with other Rotari-
ans?  Did you just complete a project or fundraiser?  Let others in the district 
know! 

Please send us a write up and pictures to include in the newsletter.  See the con-
tact information to the left.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Fort Worth East Rotary Club - sold Coffee at the Fort Worth Botanic Gar-
dens. It not only helps raise funds for Rotary’s work, but even more helps Ro-
tary’s presence to be heightened in the Community.  (There were some Ro-
tarians present; they were just camera shy that day! 


